Bosh

Faculty Senate Agenda December 8, 1982 201 Longmire 3:45 p.m.

- I. Approval of the minutes, November 17, 1982
- II. Approval of the agenda, December 8, 1982
- III. Report of the Steering Committee, Jayne Alley
- IV. Reports of Standing Committees
 - a. Undergraduate Policy Committee, David Ammerman
 - 1. Policies on placement of students in English and Mathematics Laboratories
 - 2. Designation of which new courses in Humanities area of Liberal Studies satisfy the literature requirement (see October Senate Minutes)
 - 3. Addition of courses in the mathematical sciences to the Communication Area of Liberal Studies.
- V. Response of the President of the University to previous Senate action
- VI. New Business

Should Senate consider resolutions on administration of CLASP and Gordon Rule?

- VII. University Welfare
- VIII. Announcements of Deans and other Administrative Officers.
- IX. Announcements of the President of the University

The University Women's Club and the College of Home Economics will host Senate Wednesday Social in the Faculty Lounge, 212 Sandels. There will be a \$1.50 charge to help defray expenses. See you there!!



The International Computer Color Conference will so held international furtitutes Commissional at F) AFIU. for

FLORY DAISY P
VP-ACADEMIC AFFAIRS
314D WES

F Senate

RECOMMENDATIONS FROM THE UNDERGRADUATE POLICY COMMITTEE

- 1. To grant literature credit in the Humanities Area for AML 3311 (Major Figures in American Literature) and LIT 3043 (Modern Drama). (These courses were approved for Humanities Area Liberal Studies credit at the last Senate meeting.)
- 2. All entering students who have not satisfied the Liberal Studies requirements and/or the Gordon Rule requirements and who have a score of 420 or less on the SAT Mathematics test (or ACT equivalent) will be required to register for MAT 0024 (Math lab). A student mandated to take MAT 0024 may demonstrate his/her mastery of essential skills by passing the Basics Skills Test, administered by the Mathematics and Computer Science Department. A satisfactory score on the Basic Skills Test enables a student to register for MAT 1033.
- 3. The above resolution is also applicable to required enrollment in the English laboratory with an SAT score of 390 or less (or ACT equivalent). This requirement may also be waived for students who demonstrate essential skills on the English Department's examination administered during Orientation Week.
- 4. No student will receive a degree from the Florida State University who has not fulfilled both Liberal Studies and Gordon Rule requirements, and the Florida State University reaffirms its belief that it is educationally unsound to require students enrolled in a four year program to complete all of those courses within the first two years.
- 5. The two following proposals, to be considered separately, both apply to the second course in computation skills mandated by the Gordon Rule:
 - a. The second three-hour math requirement should be eliminated from the Liberal Studies program and fulfilled as a university requirement for a degree.
 - b. Any computation course which has Math 1033 as a pre-requisite will be accepted as fulfillment of the additional computation requirement imposed by the Gordon Rule.

Faculty Senate Minutes 201 Longmire December 8, 1982

The January through April Senate meetings will be held in Moore Auditorium at 3:45 p.m.

I. Regular Session

The 1982-83 Faculty Senate met in regular session on Wednesday, December 8, 1982, at 3:45 p.m. in 201 Longmire. Mr. Fred Kreimer, Senate President presided.

The following members were absent: Joseph Allaire, Michael Armer, Stuart Baker, Steve Bechtold, Paul Beck, George Blakely, Richard Chackerian, Gregory Choppin, Edwin Cook, Patricia Dean, Barry Diskin, Donna Fletcher, Marc Freeman, David Geisbush, Janice Hartwell, Robert Kalin, Nell Kannwischer, Joseph Lannutti, Winston Lo, Heinz Luebkemann, Bob Marshall, Sande Milton, Robert Neuman, Doron Nof, Barbara Palmer, Malcolm Parsons, Jon Piersol, Mounir Ragheb, Steve Rollin, Emanuel Shargel, Bill Shrode, Alvin Stauber, DeWitt Sumners, George Weaver, Glayde Whitney.

Alternates John Degen (Theatre) and Leslie Wilson (A&S) were present.

II. Approval of the Minutes

The November 17 minutes were approved as circulated.

III. Approval of the Agenda

The statement under New Business was incorrectly listed. The question will be addressed by the Undergraduate Policy Committee. Also, under New Business, add Resolution on Library Capital Funds to be presented by Biological Science. The amended agenda was approved as corrected.

IV. Report of the Steering Committee, Jayne Alley

The Steering Committee has met regularly to discuss issues concerning budget and compliance with the Gordon Rule and CLASP. Reports of these issues will be given by committees today.

IV. Reports of Standing Committees

a. Undergraduate Policy Committee, David Ammerman

The following issues were recommended and presented to the Faculty Senate. Each issue is shown as presented, then shown as amended (if amended), and action of the Senate is recorded.

 To grant literature credit in the Humanities Area for AML 3311 (Major Figures in American Literature) and LIT 3043 (Modern Drama). (These courses were approved for Humanities Area Liberal Studies credit at the November Senate meeting.)

Mr. Ammerman moved to grant literature credit for AML 3311 and LIT 3043. Motion was seconded and passed.

2. All entering students who have not satisfied the Liberal Studies requirements and/or the Gordon Rule requirements and who have a score of 420 or less on the SAT Mathematics test (or ACT equivalent) will be required to register for MAT 0024 (currently MAT 1024) Math Lab. A student mandated to take MAT 0024 may demonstrate his/her mastery of essential skills by passing the Basics Skills Test, administered by the Mathematics and Computer Science Department. A satisfactory score on the Basic Skills Test enables a student to register for MAT 1033.

All entering students who have not satisfied the Liberal Studies requirements and/or the Gordon Rule requirements and who have a score of 420 or less on the SAT Mathematics test or ACT equivalent will be required to register for MAT 0024 (currently MAT 1024), Math Lab effective September 1983, unless the student demonstrates a mastery of essential skills by passing the Basic Skills Test administered by the Mathematics and Computer Science Department. A satisfactory score on the Basic Skills Test enables a student to register for MAT 1033.

Mr. Ammerman moved to approve the corrected statement. His motion was seconded and passed.

3. The above resolution is also applicable to required enrollment in the English laboratory with an SAT score of 390 or less on verbal test (or ACT equivalent). This requirement may also be waived for students who demonstrate essential skills on the English Department's examination administered during Orientation Week.

Mr. Ammerman moved to approve, seconded and passed.

4. No student will receive a degree from the Florida State University who has not fulfilled both Liberal Studies and Gordon Rule requirements, and the Florida State University reaffirms its belief that it is educationally unsound to require students enrolled in a four year program to complete all of those courses within the first two years.

No student will receive a degree from the Florida State University who has not fulfilled both Liberal Studies and Gordon Rule requirements, and the Florida State University Faculty Senate reaffirms its belief that it is educationally unsound to require students enrolled in a four year program to complete all Liberal Studies and Gordon Rule courses within the first two years.

This motion passed unanimously after Mr. Ammerman's motion was seconded.

5. The two following proposals, to be considered separately, both apply to the second course in computation skills mandated by the Gordon Rule:

a. The second three-hour math requirement should be eliminated from the Liberal Studies program and fulfilled as a university requirement for a degree.

The second three-hour computation course requirement should be eliminated from the Liberal Studies program and fulfilled as a university requirement for a degree.

After a lengthy discussion the motion to approve this proposal was defeated unanimously.

b. Any computation course which has Math 1033 as a prerequisite will be accepted as fulfillment of the additional computation requirement imposed by the Gordon Rule.

The question as to what is a computation course could not be clearly addressed and Mr. Roeder moved to table this request. The motion to table was seconded and passed.

V. Response of the President of the University to previous Senate action

Dr. Sliger announced that during the Christmas break, he would be addressing the following issues:

- 1. The Wynot report will have to be acted upon.
- 2. Budget problems will be addressed.
- 3. The Alumni Association directorship vacancy will be discussed.

Dr. Sliger asked the Senate to carefully study the proposal presented to the Senate regarding Library funds.

VI. New Business

Mr. Martin Roeder presented the following resolution:

The Faculty Senate expresses its deep concern over plans to utilize Library capital funds in order to meet budgetary exigencies.

While we recognize the necessity of complying with Cabinet directives mandating funding decreases, we urge the Administration to seek other alternatives than those now in place which severely limit acquisitions to the Library.

When we treat Library acquisition funds as an elastic source we penalize ourselves not only in this year, but also in future years. The nature of this University mandates that our Library resources stay up-to-date: yearly allocations are barely sufficient to maintain quality. By cutting funding in emergencies we pass on the burden to future allocations, while limiting scholarly activities both now and in the future.

We urge a re-examination of other sources of University funding to meet this crisis, and indicate the high priority which the faculty places on the Library as a major research tool. Faculty Senate Minutes December 8, 1982 Page four

Mr. Roeder moved acceptance of the resolution, motion was seconded and passed.

VII. University Welfare

None

VIII. Announcements of Deans and other Administrative Officers

Dr. Turnbull presented the following schedule for the summer sessions:

Session A: 13-week session to include only internships and laboratory courses. May 11 - August 11 or 6.5 pay periods.

Session B: 6-week session to include primarily upper-level courses but also lower-level courses which can be taken as electives. May 20 - June 30 or 3 pay periods, one Saturday.

Session C: 6-week session to include high demand courses especially lower-level introductory courses. Freshmen admission limited to this session only. July 2 - August 11, one Saturday.

Fall appointments would begin on August 19th.

Dr. Turnbull announced that specific issues would be addressed as future plans are finalized.

Dr. Flory announced that remembrance services for Abba Lerner would be held in Longmire Lounge on Monday, December 13 at 4:00.

E. P. Miles asked that each Senator pick up a copy of the brochure for the International Computer Conference being held March 10-12. The brochures are on a table outside 201 Longmire.

XI. Adjournment

The meeting adjourned at 5:10 p.m.

Jahis D. Sass

Secretary to the Faculty

DR DALSY P FLORY 314D WES VP-ACADEMIC AFFAIRS